
Site Report – Igiugig – November, 2023
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Stephanie Canning, Headteacher

Outstanding Activities and Events
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Our volleyball students took off to Newhalen to participate in Districts. We are so proud of them! We held a
pep rally and spirit week the week before to get them hyped and excited for their games. Morning meetings
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have been filled with fun, laughter, and community. The activities are centered around building a community
of learners and friends. AlexAnna has even come to morning meetings to discuss Yup’ik values with the
students. We celebrated our first students of the month and employee of the month. Congratulations to
Katia Gregory, Linda Hobson, Teagan Wassillie, and Tony Wassillie! We congratulated them with a special
potluck on the 30th.

Personnel
Thanks to Tate Gooden for stepping in to fill the secondary generalist position until winter break. We
appreciate you. All classified positions are still filled :) along with substitutes for said positions.

Standards-Based System/Curriculum Progress
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Students have started their Yup’ik lessons again. Each class takes Yup’ik language lessons 4 times a week,
Monday-Thursday, and Dancing on Fridays. Students are engaged and growing with science lessons that get
their curiosity going. Lego robotics has also started, providing a much-needed dose of engineering. Students
in lower elementary finished their animal writing projects which they shared with families and the
community. They also worked together with their families to complete their timeline projects.

Technology Insights
All technology is running well and up to date.

Facility Update
Facilities are up to date. More often occurring community power outages have led to the more frequent use
of the generator, which is holding up well.

LSAC Activity
LSAC held its most recent meeting on November 30. Those minutes are not approved yet but minutes from
November 2 have been submitted.

Volunteer Report
Thanks to all parents, community members, and stakeholders who constantly help us out at the school.
From freight pick-ups to gingerbread cookie deliveries, you are amazing.

Professional Development
Ms. Cruz attended an Alaska Reads Act pd in Nondolton this month and continues to work with UAA to
perform an audit on the culturally responsive certification program. Ms Canning continues to pursue her
master's in educational administration.

Pupil % Attendance K-12
Attendance remains strong, with almost 100% daily attendance.

Student and Staff Safety
Students have been meeting with behavior health specialist Stephanie Hruska, monthly to discuss important
SEL lessons. As winter is hitting our region, students and staff are reminded of winter safety.

Subsistence Calendar
The Subsistence calendar has received no negative comments from the community.

Other
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